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Lincoln Trail ADD 
Regional Transportation & Highway Safety Committee 

Minutes 
December 18, 2019 

 

Attendants: 
 

Voting Members: 
Honorable Maurice Lucas, Breckinridge County Judge Executive 
Honorable Kevin Henderson, Grayson County Judge Executive 
Honorable Tommy Turner, Larue County Judge Executive 
Honorable David Daugherty, Marion County Judge Executive 
Honorable Timothy Graves, Washington County Judge Executive 
Mr. Daniel Carney, SWEDA 
Mr. Sam Clements, Central Kentucky Community Action Transportation Services 
Mr. John Thomas, City of Lebanon 
Ms. Jessica Filiatreau, City of Bardstown 
Mr. Dylan Durbin, City of Bardstown 

 
Advisory Members: 

Mr. Kevin Young, KYTC District 4 
Mr. Charlie Allen, KYTC District 4 
Ms. Katie Hornback KYTC District 4 
Mr. Mike Skaggs, LTADD MPO 
Mr. Bo Martin, LTADD Regional Transportation Planner 

Guests:  
KY State Senator Stephen Meredith 
KY State Representative Samara Heavrin 
Mr. Tony Hunley, Bridging Kentucky Program 
Mr.  Darrel Smith, Aecom/Bridging Kentucky 
Mr. Jordan Taliaferro, Aecom/Bridging Kentucky 
Mr. Bob Nunley, Vaughn and Melton Consulting

 

The LTADD Regional Transportation and Highway Safety Committee met on Wednesday, 
December 18, 2019 at 10:00 am in the LTADD Board Room. 

 
Chair, Judge/Executive Tommy Turner called the meeting to order at 10:06 am.  

Opening Remarks 

Judge Turner welcomed all Committee members and guests. 
 

Minutes 
 

Judge Turner asked the Committee members to review the minutes from September 27, 2019 and 
asked for consideration of a motion to approve. A motion was made by John Thomas to approve 
the minutes as presented, seconded by Judge Maurice Lucas; motion passed unanimously. 

 
Presentation 
 
Mr. Tony Hunley, with C2 Strategic Communications, gave a presentation over the “Bridging 
Kentucky” Program which has the goal of improving bridge infrastructure throughout the state. A 
list of all bridge projects within the LTADD region was provided to the committee. 
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Discussion Item 
 

Mr. Bo Martin then gave a brief update on the Annual Work Plan (AWP). Per the agenda, he 
discussed topic of Major Freight Users (MFU’s) and Major Traffic Generators (MTG’s) with the 
committee. Mr. Martin explained that the KY Transportation Cabinet was still in the process of 
compiling the database that would be distributed to the Area Development Districts. Mr. Martin 
explained he may reach out to the Judge Executives for assistance in compiling data via various 
chambers of commerce or other resources. 

 
Mr. Kevin Young gave the District 4 Update. 

   
Other Business 
 
There was no other business. 

 
Citizen Comments 

 

There were no citizen comments. 
 

The next meeting was tentatively scheduled for the Spring of 2020 in the Lincoln Trail ADD Board 
Room. 

 
A motion to adjourn was requested by Chairman, Judge Turner to adjourn the meeting. 
Judge Lucas made the motion and it was seconded by Judge Kevin Henderson. 
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